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1 . ‘ ~ "PROCEEDINGS

2 * 10:00 Qellle
3 . CHAIRMAN WOLF: Good morning, ladies and

4 gentlemen. Will counsel please state their appearances for

A
.

5 the record?
6 MR. OLMSTEAD: Yes, Mr. Chairman, I am Willianm

7 Olmstead, Assistant Chief Hearing Counsel, appearing on

8 behalf of the NRC staff. Seated with me this morning are.

9 ¥Mr. Bartholomew Buckley, the Diablo Canyon Project HManager,
10 and ¥s. Mary Sweeney, a paralegal in our office.

11 - CHAIR@AN WOLF: Thank you. Hr. Brown?

12 MR. BROWN: I am Herbert Brown, accompanied by

' 18 Lawrence Lanpher, on behalf of California. And, pardon me,
14 on the right of HMr. Llanpher is Mr. Richard Hubbard.

15 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you.

16 MR. NORTON: Bruce Norton appearing for applicant,
17 Pacific Gas & Electric. On my right is Mr. Phil Crane, and
18 to my left is ¥r. Malcolm Furbish.

19 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thahk.you.

20 ' MR. REYNOLDS: My name is Joel Reynolds, I am from
21 the Center of Law in the Public Interest representing Joint
22 Intervenors. With me is David Fleischaker.

23 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. AsS you know, we are

24 assembled this morning to discuss the contentions that were

25 submitted by the joint intervenors and to attempt to arrange

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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a schédule for possible future proceedings.

We have been served this morning with a paper
entitled Joint Intervenors' Statement of Clarified
Contentions. The Board, as to that paper, will, of course,
resercve to itse;f the righp t; determine whether or not thé
contentions as set forth in that paper are in essence the
same as those that were originally submitted.

First, I would like to ask whether or not there .
are any preliminary matters that we should discuss beforg we
get into the question of contentions.

MR. NORTON: Your Honor, the applicant does indeed
have énother matter to diséuss, but I do not know if you
want to do it now or later. But we would like to discuss if
there is going to be a hearing, where the hearing is going
to be. We would like to take that up with the Board.

CHAIRMAN HWOLF: Yes, we would be glad to do that
when we come to the discussion of the schedule for the.
hearing.

MR.‘?ORTON: Fine.

CHAIRHAN HWOLF: I thought since ail parties here
are aware of the position, their own position and the
positions of the other parties and the position of the Board
régé;ding the contentions-submitted by the joint
in;ervenors, it seemed to me that a prolonged discussion of

them was not necessary. But if there can be a showing as to

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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whéther Oor not thesg codteﬁtions come within the guidance
that has been given by the Commission in NUREG-0737 and the
other guidance that has been put forth, we would like to -
hear some discussion of that.

It perhaps would mo%e the matter along if each
party had, say, 15 minutes, if that, is necessary, to discuss
for the record orally their position on these contentions.
So I will call on the joint intervenors to discuss it first,
if you would, please.

Mk. REYNOLDS: Thank you. There are essentially
two motions pending; first, the Ha} 9, 1979 motion to
reopen, or, in the alternative, request for directed .
certification vas submitted and focuses on the issue of
emergency response plannhing. |

The second is a March 24, 1981 motion to reopen
with respect to a number of THI-related contentions. The
issues are discussed at some length in each of the
documents. I do not think it is necessary really to go into
too much detail about the substance. .

We submitted last night a Statement of Clarified
Contentions, which you mentioned, Judge Wolf, in
anticipation of this conference. And to facilitate
consideratiop of the issues and to focus the éontentions
themselves, we-have consolidated contentions where ﬁossible

and eliminated. perhaps about #407% of the contentions.
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The discussion which is contained in the motions
themselves wve feel‘is fairly detailed with respect to the
relationship of the issues to the THI accident, and also, as
far as the safety significance of those issues.

The clarified contentions focus more I think on
the specific relationship to Diablo Canyon, but in addition,
tries to give more explanation of what our concerns are.
Both Aotions arise out of the THI accident, and all the
issues contained in them are brought on by that event.

The motions are predicated upon significant new
informati&n arising out of the accident itself;
specifically, the cause of the accident, the sequence of
events which occurred, the severity of events, the inter-
actions among systems an& components, the inability to
respond effectively or adequately to protect the public, and
the implications of the accident are significant for the
Commission's regulatory policy as well.

Further significant information related to TMI has
been developed by subsequent reports and studies which have
been conducted by numerous different agencies or
commissions. .The most recent have been the Commission's own
conclusions with respect to' the accident, December 18
revised policy statement adopting NUREG-O732,,the staff's
publication in 1981 of the SER supplement with respect to

the TMI issues.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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1 It is really not until this year that the
2 Commission has begun to-oncé again license reactors and to
3 actually apply the lLessons Learned at Three Mile Island.
4 The Board deferred any consideration of the Diablo Canyon
5 proceeding of THI-related issues in a partial decision
6 issued in 1979 where they specifically stated that emergency
7 response planning and quality assurance issues would be
8 deferred until there had been some study of how those issues
9 would be affected by the THI accident.
10 Therefore, it is somewhat dismaying to have the
it motions which we submitted characterized as untimely or
12 simply as delaying maneuvers. We feel that it is critical
13 that the lsssons of TMI be applied at Diablo Canyon, and
14 that is really the fundamental purpose of both of th;
15 motions to reopen.
16 - In fact, motions to reopen of this kind were
17 specifically contemplated by the Commission in the December
18 18 policy statement and in the Aprila1 guidance. Although
19 the staff and PGEE, in their responses to our motions, have
20 emphasized possible differences between the B&W reactor at,
21.TMI and the Westinghouse reactor at Diablo Canyon, we feel
221t is far more appropriate to emphasize the similarities,
23 particularly since the issués which are raised in these
24 motions are the kind that go to all PWR's.

25 : In fact, the THI action plan which the staff

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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developed in light of the THI accident goes not only to
PWR's but BWR's.. So it cover; a fairly broad range of
reactors. Certainly a broader range than simply thé B&W
plant at TMI and the Westinghogse reactor at Diablo Canyon.

The issues raised are matters which, prior to the
accident, would not have been entertained in a licensing
proceeding. They would have, in all ;ikeliﬁood, been-
rejected as challenges to the regulations themselves. Once
the accident occurred, however, it gave a new understanding
as to the questions of safety and the relevance and
importancemof these various issues.

Therefore, we feel it is critical that we be given
an opportunity to discuss and take evidence with respect to
these issues prior to any decision by the Board on the
licensing of the Diablo Canyon plant.

Now, as far as the ARpril 1 guidance by the
Commission and the various categories which were set up in
that, the statement of clarified contehtions states
explicitly for each contention which regulations or which
general design criteria are affected by that contention or
implicated by that contention. And it is our belief that
wvhere a general design criteria is violated, that will fali
within the Commission's first category. And that is where
there is significant new evidence indicating that a

regulation: was violated; therefore, no connection is

’ ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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necessary with respect to 0737 or osgu._

“ In additidn, in the motion to reopen, the March 24
Motion to Reopen, it is stated under each of the old
contentions which requirements in NUREG-0737 and 0694 relate
to the particular contention’ As far as those are
concerned, it is our belief thaf the Contenyions relate to
the same safety concern.underlying the NUREG-0737
requirements, and therefore, that would £fit also in that
category of the Commission's April 1 guidance.

Finally, the Commission discusses a petition for
an exception under 10 CFR 2.758, and there are perhaps one
or two instances where we feel that particular avenue, if -
necessary, would also be applicable.

One example perhaps is the hydrogen contention
where uﬁder the 10 CFR 50.44, there are certain assumptions
which are made with respect to the amount of the cladding
which reacts with water to form hydrogen. And the purpose
of that regulation, as we understand it, is to -assure that
the combustible gas control systems are adequate to insure
thé heaith and safety of the public. However, the limiting
assumption in that regulation was discredited by the
accident at THI, in view Of the large amount of cladding
which reacted to form hydroqen.

Therefore, it is our contention that that

particular Limiting-assumption“would no longer apply, and

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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therefore, the purpose of the regulation would not be served
by requiring continued compliance with it. So that is one
example of 2.758.

7 I think rather than go into explicit detail on
each one, I think it is perhaps better to.rely on the
discussion which has been done in the motions themselves,
and also in the contentions themselves, particularly, the
statement of clarified céntentionS‘pf yesterday.

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you, HNr. Reynolds.. Mr.
Norton, do.you care to respond to that?

MR. NORTON: To perhaps, Your Honor, keep the ping-
pong effect of this hearing down; shoﬁldh't perhaps the i
Gofernor go next so that we can respond to what both the
intervenors and the Governor say, rather than back and
forth? That is the way vwe have done it in the past, I
believe, on these same issues. Hear the people are on one
si&e and then hear the people on the other side.
¥MR. BROWN: I do not believe, Judge Wolf, that
that is how we have done it. But I prefer to héve Mr.
Norton just go first noQ ahead of us, and then we will go
ahead.

CHAIRMAN WOLF: We will give you a chance to
rgbut, if necessary, Mr. Norton.

4R. NORTO&: Thank you. Your Honor, first of all,

.I think we have to approagh this on a two-level basis. As T

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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understand it now, they have withdrawn contentions 1, 5, 6,
7, 10, 12 and 13. As Nr. Reypolds‘stated, this document was
apparently filed last night; we did not see a copy dntil
when I checked into the hospital; at approximately 8:30
there was a copy waiting for me at éhe desk

Unfortunately, I had gone out to dinner and I have
not read it very thoroughly, but I have read it enough to
know that contrary to yhat it says on page 2, it says, the
essential content of the contentions has not been changed.
Their precise relationship to Diablo Canyon has been further
specified and the issues of‘particular concern have been
more narrowly focused and, where possible, consclidated.

I think that statement is untrue, in my reading of
it, at least as to some of the contentions.- ﬂnd so I am not
really sure whether I am addressing the so-called new
contentions in this document of June 30, or the old
contentions that were submitted in the £iling that this pre-
hearing conference was called for.

So first, I would ‘like to point out --.and I do
this with a word of caution --'ivhave‘literally done this;in
thé last 15 minutes, have reviewéd the so-called new
contentions versus the old and indeed, some of them are very
different indeed. And I would like to point those out that
I have been able to pick that up on.

On page 6 of the June 30 filing, the consolidation

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE,, S.W,, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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of contentions 2 and 3, the contention appareﬁtly starts in
the second paragraph where it says, "Joint intervénors
contend...” The first two sentences apparently are
basically a rewording of the previous contention, but from
that point on, which consists of literally a’ full page, the
bottom slightly 40% say of page 6 and the top half of page
7, is entirely new.A That is no£ anywhere to be found in the
contentions 2 and 3 that were previously submitted.

! So it makes it very difficult, of course, for me
to spontaneou;ly cespond to that new information.
Obviously, I have not had a chance to really study it or
talk with technicalypeople about it or anything else.

Similarly, the decay heat removal con;ention 4 is
toiaily different than their previous contention. It is the
same subject matter but the contention itself is different.

Contentions 8 and 9 on relief block valves, that
is new. Again, noplace in the old contentions 8 and 9 did
they talk about classificgtion of Diablo Canyon relief
valves and associated block valves. That was not in the
previous confention;

Unfortunately, at thisnpoint is where I started
running out of time. I know contention 14 I looked at very
gquickly. At the bottpm of page 11, that 1is different. You
do not find that contention in the old ‘contention 14.

Again, the subject matter, the name, Environmental

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Y e

Qualifications, is the same, but the language, if you read
2 it, is again totally -- the word "totally" is a little

overstated, but it is quite different.

w

4 I did note that contention 11 appeared to be the
5 same except for very minor diffe;ences.
6 * Finally, éon;entions 15 and 16 again are néw,
7qpite different than the old contentions 15 and 16.
8 Now, getting to the Commission's policy statement,
9 I would like to guote very briefly, quickly if I might, from
-10 CLI 81-5, which was the Commission's clarification of their
11 December 18 policy statement, and I quote, “"The record
12 should not be reopened on THMI-related issues relating to
13 either ;ow or full power absent a §hoying by the moving
14 party of ‘significant new evidence not included in the
16 record, that materially affects the decision'™.
16 ~ This is in accord with longstanding-.Commission
17bﬁactice and they have a citation, I 5elieve. He emphasize
18 that bgar’allegations of simple submissions of new evidence
19 is not sufficient. Only significant nevw evidence requires
20 reopening,-and the Commission went on to say that there ﬁust
21 be complignce with 10 CFR 2.714. '
22 Again, we argued that position at the prehearing
23 conference for the lower power hearings. The intervenors
24 said no, that waé not necessary. And if you look at the

o5 transcript .from the lower power hearing conference,, which I

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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1 have here, indeed, that is what they said: no, that is not
2 necessarf at all.

3 But the Commission came.down and clarified their

4 policy, and.what i just said, what I quoted, is exactly what
5 they said. The intervenors have not attempted to do that.

6 They have simply continued to go on jus; by submitting

7 contentions. There is no new evidence that they are showing.
8 In 0737 THI is not in igself significant new

9 evidence. The Commission was very clear in their decision
{Oabopt that. The intervenors think they can just simply

11 submit all the contentions they want, and as long as they

12 somehow say the magic word, TMI, it is admitted. And ve

13 would submit that that clearly is not the case.

14 If that, indee&, vere the.case, this case could go
15 on forever, and ever and ever. And, of course, that is

16 exactly what they would like but that is clearly not the

17 policy statement of the Commission, nor the clarification in
18 CLI 81-5.

19 We would ask that the Board very carefully review
20 all these contentions in that respect because I do not

21 believe in any of them that they have shown any significant
22 new evidence. And those are the key words. The Commission
23 stated it twice: significant new evidence requires

24 opening. That is all.

925 : If you look at the contentions that we have here,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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there"isino significant new eVidgnce. There is not even any
suggestion of it. There are no affidavits, there is no
pointing to documents outside the record. Again, with. some
minor exceptions, they do indeed refer to some other 7
documents on occasion but they do not say, this is a

significant new piece ;0f evidence; this is why it is

.important to Diablo Canyone.

For example, Mr. Reynolds in his opening remarks
said that the staff and the applicant keep saying that TMI
was a BWR and Diablo Canyon is a Westinghouse, and we think
we should emphasize the similé}ities) But they do not
that. Mr. Reynolds said that, but they do not do that
anyplace. They do not say anyplace why this partidular
issue or this proposed contention is a significant proktlen
at Diabio Canyon; why it might be. It is just a generic
thing; geé, it might have been a problem at THI, so it might
be a problem in Diablo Canyon. A1£hough they\do not say
might; they say it is. But they do not tell you why, they
do not present any evidence to that effect. And I think

that is very critical in a reading of the Commission's

guidance in CLI 81-5.

Now, I would like to very briefly go over each of
the contentions, and I am really addressing the contentionmns
that were filed prior to last night. And I do not know

whether these arguments are applicable to these new

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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contentions because again, I just have not had the time to

But contentions 2 and 3, the Board ruled on that
in low -power, and they construed the arguments set forth by
the intervenors as a new argument that was not contained in
0737- Now,.the contention that we had up until last nightv
was precisely the same contention that the Board previously
ruled on in that respect, and I do not see how the status of
th;t has changed. Full power or low power makes no
difference in that respect.

Now, in the new language fhey may have tried to
get around the Board's previous ruling on their contentions
2 and 3, which in the low powér, incidentally, were 6 and
17, respectively; proposed contentions 6 and 17 in the low
power hearihg are 2‘and 3 in this hearing, the same
iaentical contentions.

I Selieve I said that on a lot of the language in
consolidated 2 and 3 was new, so they may have tried to get
around your previous ruling by that new language. I just
have not obviously had an opportunity to make that
determination. They obviously should not be allowed to do
that at this iate hour.

Contention 4 which was natufal circulatioﬁ, aggin,
was not a requireﬁent of 0737 and was so ruled by this Board

for the low power hearing. Again, no difference between low

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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1 power and full power as wiih respect to that ruling.

2 “ Conteﬁtion 8 -- that, of course, was litigated at
3 theli§w pover hearing. I really do not understand ‘why vwe

4 are now having the same contention over again, although they
5 have rewritten it, and I am not sure whether there is a sdb-
6 stantial difference in their June 30 submittal or not, but
7we Jjust litigated that. They did not produce aﬁy vitnesses,
8 they did not produce any affidavits, they did not do

9 anything except cross examine the witnesses vwe had.

10 I cannot understand what there is to litigate

11 again. It was the same contention, and we just litigated

12 it. Again, I do not see any distinction between full powver
13 and low powver.

14 - This Board ié fully aware of the testimony, the

15 uncontested testimony I might add, regarding the

16 insignificance of those contentions at Diablo Canyon. By

17 insignificance I do not'mean to say they have no impoétance
i8 at all, but the testimonies of Minch and Gotchel, et al

19 regarding those valves that was educed before this Board

20 clearly ought to tell this Board that that is not a

"21 contention we should have in a future hearing.

22 Contention 9 is 'also valve testing. That was -
23 contention 24 in the low power hearing.
24 - Now, contention 11 was a LOCAR analysis; it was

o5 contention 14 in the low power hearing, and this Board ruled

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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that it was not required under 0737, and also, that it was
not specific enough. Again, they may well have rewritten it
to get around the Boérd;s previous ruling. Again, there is
no distinction between iow power and full power here as to
that contention. 7 -

Contention 14 -- it was contention ,18 at low
power. The Board ruled regarding thﬁt contention as
follows. ‘"NUREG-O735 at Roman II.B.2 considers added
reguirements for shielding against and qualification tests
for the radiation to' be expecied in a TMI-2 situation. To
this extent, the contention appears.to be related to a NUREG-
0737 reqguirement.

"However, the stated contention, as well as the
discussion which took place at the low power pre-
hearing confergnce at transcript 272-74 is totally lacking;
in any specific issues wpich might be litigated in this
proceeding. Even the three defects in environmental quali-
fications at THMI were not shown to connect in any
recognizable way with Diablo Canyon. And even if so
alleged, are too diffused to constitute a litigable issue."”

Hell again, the intervenors, I think, have
rewritten this to get around the Board's previous ruling.
Ag again, I have not spent the time that it takes to state

that with absolute certainty., but that is certainly my

/

impression by reading their new 14. Again, they cannot b)e
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allowed to do that at this late hour.

'Fifteen and 16 -- 15 was 20 at the low power
hearing, and 16 was 23 at the low power hearing. In both
instances, this Board ruled that there was no reiationship
whatsoever between those contentions and 0737. That hag not
changed.

Seventeen =-- again, not an 0737 requirement.

There is no 0737 requiremént even related remotely to that
contention. And thi§ Board so ruled for low povwer hearing.
It was contention 21 at the low power hearing.

That is all I have at this time.

CHAIRMAR WOLF: Thank you, Kr. Norton. MHNr. Brown?

¥R. BROWN: Judge Wolf, I am going to make a few

introductory remarks, and £hen Mr. Lanpher willlbo into some‘

detail on gach of these.

I would like first, however, to dispel a notion
which was put forth a moment ago that anything that was done
- thap'anything conceivably done in the low power test
proceeding or rulings therein might have pertinence to what
we are doing here. |

I think the Board will recall that at the

aggressive insistence of PGEE and the staff, everything in

that proceeding was limited to low power. So we are only

k - - - ' 3 . /
24 speaking of any issue with respect to its potential effects

o8

at 5% operation, and a‘great deal of argument went on and a
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great deal of limiting of issues and a great deal of
testimony indeed was devoted explicitly to that
bi}urcation._ So any rulings and any testimony, decisioné or
behavior of the parties on issues at low power has no
égrtinence here. He ;re dealing with separatée issues. We
are.talking about power operation at different levels. And
I think as a fact, everybody would'stipulate to the
consequences. The aspects of operation are“ca%éqorically
different.

Secondly, I think it is important for us at the
outset to stipulate the importance of this proceeding, and
perhaps just'to eliminate from further discussion, we would
prefer not to. hear allegations of delay. This proceeding
is; in fact, the unique nuclear proceeding. The Board is
sitting on not oniy thehmost éignifiéant case now before“the
Commissioﬁ, but in one way, surely the most siénificant‘case
that has faced the NRC or AEC in all its years.

The consequences are very severe. The people have
a statutory and, indeed, constitutional right, and a right
under the régulatipns to be represented by ¥r. Reynolds and
Mr. Fleiscﬁéker and what they are doing is very serious. It
has nothing to do with dilatory t;;cks to try to string this
out. It is to get a resolution on. the issue, to make a
record and to move on. We are sitting here in pursuit of a -

specific statutory provision, Section 2.74 of the Act, and
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we would like to address those issues and not belabor incon-
sequential collateral points.

The fact is, to our way of looking at the
clarification that Mr. Reynolds submitted, it is really a
service to the Board and.the parties. What he has done is
explained in greater detail and with further language
exactly.what is of interest and concern to the joint
ihtervenoré, and at the very minimum, it ought to be looked
upon as something which will expedite this proceeding rather
than causing the parties to linger on words that, to sone
extent, do not fully, in their own right, necessarily mean
the same thing to everyone else.

This is a means of resolving that. It is a
clarification. It ought to be taken warmly I think by all
the parties as an oppqttunity to move forward.

Next, there‘is an enormous amount of new informa-
tion that these contentions are predicﬁted upon that comes
right out'of the Three Mile Island accident. They are, in
fact,(each and every one a product of that. They are
explained here and I think the continuing discussion of MNr.
Lanpher and Kr. Reynolds, presumably in reply to what has
been said by Mr. Norton, will explain that, to whatever
extent these very words are not self-evident.

The statement that was made a moment ago that

there were rulings at low power control here, as I mentioned
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a moment ago, cannot hold because there is a bifurcation of

-k

2 ghose two proceedings. And vwhat was true at low power may

3 or may not be true here. The Board is called upon now to

4 rule. »

5 I would like generally just to mention the

6 importance of several points, pieces of information that we
7 are waiting for which is new. At the last hearing we had,

8 and indeed, in sworn testimony, a repor; dealing with the

9 complication of earthguakes was promised by mid-May. It is
10 now the first day of July and it is five to seven veeks,

11 depending on how one looks at mid-May, late.

12 Bu; I have an educated fear this may come in at

13 the eleventh hour, and may lead to a lot of argument amohg
14 the parties as to what kind of review of that document we

15 are entitled to and how it should be used. So I would like
16 at . the outset ' to state for the record that it is five to

17 seven weeks late; the document related to earthquake-

18 complications. We would like that now, assuming it has been
19 completed on time. If it has not been‘;ompleted on time, we
20 would like a direct statement of when it will be completed’
21 and a promise that we will have it promptly.
22 With that, I would just mention and then turn it
23 over toiHr. Lanpher, with respect‘to emergency planning, of
24 course, the newness of the information is stipulated by fact

25 itself. Section 50.47 of the regulations was not
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promulgated until after the Three hile Iéland accident and
after the original contention. It is absolutely new.

By operation of law, one would have to conclude
that the contention which embraced the old Appendix E auto-
matically embraces the new regulation simply by operation of
lawv. | : |
Secondly, the PGE&E plan, pursuant to the new
regulation, was not even conceived of prior to the time the
new regulation was promulgated. So we have absolute new.
evidence ih that case, too.

I will let Mr. Lanpher now go into some of the

details.

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you, Nr. Brown.

MR. LANPHER: Just to follow up briefly -- and I'm
gong to be making reference to the revised contentions that

were submitted yesterdaf, but I will make cross reference to
the previous numbers. But with respect to the emergency
preparedness contention, I believe there.is very significant
new information which has been brought to bear in this
contention by the joint intervenors.

They mention the regulation, they contend it is
vﬁot complied with. This is a regulation which, pursuant to
the Federal Register notice of August 19, 1980, must be
satisfied for full powef operation. I do not believe there

is any argument on that, and joint intervenofs have gone to
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great lengths to specific specific Diablo Canyon-related
deficiencies ghich they allege,‘which clearly, if true,
would lead in our view to a rejection of the full povwer
license application.

That, of course, raises fac?ual issues "which would
have ,to be litigated, but I believe they satisfy all
applicable reopening criteria.

Now, as the staff has pointed out in their
response I believe of ﬁpril 13, 1981, the emergency
preparedness issue was promptly brought to the Board's
attention after the TMI accident. There is no question that
it was timely brought. I believe the history of the THI
accident and other information cited by Jjoint intervenors
make it clear that there is a full satisfaction of the
reopening critefia;,siénificant new information, and it
would compel or result in rejecting the license aéplication.

Moving along, with respect to revised contentions
2 and 3, that isithe one that is called the hydrogen
contention. Tﬁere is, frsm my reading, new information
added to this contention'at the bottom of page 6 and the top
of page 7, but that nevw inforﬁétion really should come as no
surprise to anyone.

This information follow naturally from the 50.44
requirement that the Commission has recognized in thg TNI

reopening proceeding, that regardless of 50.44, under Part
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100 the analyses which are performed there may not be
agcepfable: I believe this is what the contention goes to
-—- acceptable if ghe design basis or 1%-5% hydrogen
generation is assumed. I believe it is clear under the TMI
restart rulingé of the Commission and of the’ Licensing Board
in fact, that such a contention is litigable in a licensing
proceedingt I believe that is what Jjoint intervenors are
attempting to do.

I’believe that it does present significant new
information really in the sense negative. There were post-
THI requirements dealing with hydrogen, but there is no
information provided by PGE&E that they will have a hydrogen
control‘mechanism which could deal with the kinds ?f

hydrogen generatioh which were experienced at THI.

18 .

19

20

21

22

23

24

25
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1 There are accident sequences, for instance, at PHWR
221, 2 and 3 from WASH-1400 which could result in such

3 hydrogen generation. Accordingly, I believe this is a

4 proper contention.

)
.

5 I would like to comment briefly on the last part

6 of that contention, ;hich is new, and I cannot tell what the
7 Joint Intervenors motives were, but under the River Bend and
8 North Anna decis;ons, where there is a generic unresolved

9 safety issue I believe it is clear th§t the staff has an

10 obligation to set forth in an SER suppiement wvhat the status
11 of that issue is, what the plan and schedulé is for

12 resolution, and what meﬁsures of the reactor in question are
13 proposed or necessary or whatever to deal with that issue in
14 the interim until the generic safety issue is solved.

15 With respect to the Hydrogen contention, and

16 really the s;me with the decay heat removal contention, that
1715, Revised Contention 4, the SER supplements which we are
18 awvare of do not satisfy River Bend and North Anna, and I

19 believe the Boaéd itself would want those supplements to be
20 issued so that the Board would have a full record in front
21 of it pursuant to those ALAB decisions.

22 That is also true, I believe, for Contentions 15
23 and 16, Jjust to jump ahead, that having to do with systenms

24 interaction. That has been identifed by the Commission as

25 an unresolved generic safety issue. That is Task A-47. And
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there again, I believe it is a requirement under the ALABs
that were cited, that the staff addressed those in an.SER:

supplement. Maybe they are planning to do so. MYaybe MNr.

‘Olmstead will be able to address that.

Hoving ahead to Contentions 8 and 9, which are
entitled "Relief and Block Valves," I would just like to
reiterate what Hr. Brown stated, that in the loﬁ poder
proceeding we were sharply constrained as to what was proper
for.litigation, and in a full‘power proceeding, the
importance of,reiief and block valves are certainly clearly
set forth in .light of the TMI experience.

I believe ¥r. Norton may have misspoken somewhat
whenlhe said 0ld Contention 8 did not relate at all to
classification of the valves.- The last sentence of old
Contention 8 says, "Therefore, these valves must be
classified as components important to safety and required to

meet all safety dfade design criteria."” So I believe there

is not new information in that respect.

"I believe that Joint Intervenors have also done a
service with‘reépectito Contentions 8 and 9. They have
narfowed their focus. They have deleted a contention
relating to safety valves and_have focused it on relief and
block .valves. :

Now, this revised contention relatesddirectly to

the adequacy of the gqualification program which was directed

ALDERSON REPORTING C‘OMPANY. INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE,, S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345






10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

411,382

to be carried out pursuant to NUREG-0737.°

I would like to briefly also comment that T
believe it was Kr. Norton, when he was talking about the
Commission's April 1 additional guidance, CLI-81-5, and the
requirement for new - information, the new infbréétion
requirement can in. fact be satisfied directly from
NUREG-0737 at page 6 —— well, I have the slip opinion of
that Commission guidance. o

. ‘It says in addition the proPonent of reopening the
record must present significant new information, a
requirement which could be satisfied by reference to new
infor&ation in NUREG-0737. So NUREG-O?B?\is a place that
this Board can look to for sucﬁ nevw information.

With respect to Revised Contention 10, there is
significant new information which has become available Jjust
recently to Joint Intervenors on this contention. It was
not until early this year -- I may have ‘the dates Qrong,
maybe it was in February, maybe it was in January -- that
the proposed PGEE solution for a reactor vessel level
instrumentation system was first pro@uced. That information
is still not fully available because of alleged proprietary
data. |

This contention alleges that the adeguacy of that
systenm proposed‘hy PGEE is not satisfactory, and it gets

very specific in allegations as to what the specific
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-

deficiencies are. I believe that falls right within the
2 additional guidance from the Commission. -
3 Going ahead to Contention 14 relating to
4 environmental qualifi&ation, there is significant new
5 information which came to our attention and, I assume, Joint
6 Intervenors' attention Jjust this month, and that is set
.7 forth.starting at page 12 of th; revised contentions.
8 "In a June 10, 1981 letter from PGEE to the staff
9 which enclosed a very suQstantial document, among other
10 things there was a status report of their gqualification.
11 prdgram for safety-relﬁted electrical equipme?t. As set
12 forth in the revised. contention, there is a great deal of
{3qua1ification remaining to be done. There are areas of
14 deficiencies which are set forth, and in our view the
15 stateménts of reasons provided by PGE&E for its belief that
16 these deficiencies are not significant are mere
17 conclusions. There is no underlying analysis which'suppofts
18 that.
19 | Accordingly, we believe .it is necessary for the
20 Board and for all the parties to litigate the seriousness of
21 these deficiencies. These are specific Diablo

22 Canyon-related deficiencies which are not made clear from

.
,

23 PGEE's own document.
24 With respect to Revised Contentions 15 and 16,

25 that is, the systems interaction, just briefly, there is a
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1 developing record with respect to ﬁystems interaction. The
2 documents are referenced in the revised contention which
3showlthat morevand more concern is being focused on the need
4 for careful analysis of the relationship between safety
5 sytems and nonsafety systems.
6 I believe PGEE gerved a very useful purpose in the"
7 limited analysis which was performed for seismically-induced
8 failures and the systems interaction of seismically-induced
9 failures. It indicated literally hundreds of interactions
10 that needed tévbe analyzed, and some were remedied. In view
11 of the positive results of that, I believe the contention
12 clearly sets forth a compelling reason for further analysis
18 to identify the other interactions so that proper remedies
14 can be proposed. i
15 As I mentioned earlier with respect to systenms
16 interaction, that is a generic safety issue that is not
17 men tioned in the contention; but for the Board's sake and
i8 everyone's sake, I think that should bé made part of the
19 record, that there is no SER supplement dealing with that
20 unresolved generic safety issue, and it'was Task A-97, and
‘2funder fhe‘River Bend and North Anna decisidhs there needs to
22 be a statement of status of that.
23 o Finally, on Contention 17, the documentation
24 deviations, this is a situation where Diablo Canyon for

zsvérious reasons has gone through a long and extensive
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1 licensing proceeding. WMuch of the review vas perforaed even
2 before the standard review plan was: first adopteq, I believe
3in 1§7Sf
4 ) It is our position that somewhere in this record
5 the staff needs to set forth and PGEE should set forth in
6 its FSAR precisely how compliance with the regulations which
7 currentlyAapply is demonstrated and on the basis of what
- 8 documents.
.9 Thank you very much.
10 KER. NORTON: Excuse me, #r. Wolf. The staff I
11 know wants to go last. May vwe rebut Governor Brown at this
12 point in time? We will be very brief.
13 MR. REYNOLDS: I wounder if perhaps we could have
14 Hr. Olmstead go and tgen we could starf again. That would

15 be a more orderly way to do it.

16 : MR. WOLF: Yes, I think that would be better.
17 Mr. Olmstead, would you proceed?
18 . KR. OLMSTEAD: I feel that it is necessary to put

19 a feﬁ of these remarks that I have heard this morning in

20 context. I think the first thing to point out before I get
21 to the Commission's policy statement on reopening the record
22 here is that.there are essentially motions tb reopen that we
23 are talking about. The staff views one of thém as timely 

24 £filed and one of them as not timely filed.

25 The motion-.-that was filed in May of 1979 was
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timely filed following the Three Hile Island accident. The

motion that was filed on ¥arch 24 of this year we view as

‘late filed, and I think that in order for the contentions

that are contained within that motion to be addressed by
this Board, they must meet not ohly the standards set forth
in the Commission's policy statement but they must requirei
some justification for late filing of that motion because
the Commission's policy statement had been issued some nine
months before ghat, and I do not tﬁink there is any reason
to have waited that long to file that particular motion.

Turning now to the motion of M¥ay 9, 1979, it
raised essentially two issues in a broad sense. One vas
emergency planning, the other was Class 9 accidents. Now,
this Board has issued an order dispending with the motion to
reopen on Class 9 accidents, so that leaves us the emergency
planning requirements. As to those contentions related to.
emergency planning, the staff's position is that that motion
to reopen was timély filed upon receipt of significant new
information.

The Commission's poliéy statement sets fofth two
tests that the staff thinks are particularly ‘important. The
first test is that as to T¥I-related matters which address
subjects that were unrelated to prior contentions or issues
in the proceeding, parties seeking to reopen the record must

meet the late filed contention requirement of 2.714.
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The staff has consistently taken this position.
The Joint Intervenors have consistently not addressed those
requirements, and the staff's objection tovthose types of
contentions will continue to be pressed.

‘As to the motion to reopen the record, both types
of conetentions, those related to prior contentions of the
party and those new contentions, must meet the standard for
reopening the record. Namely, they must show significant
new information and they must also show how the result
obtained in the Board's initial decision would be changed,
because otherwise we cannot meet the second standard of the
reopening showing, a material change in result. That
staﬂdard haS consistently not been addressed here. So the
staff in its filing in response to the various motions here
has pointed that out, and we continue to insis£ that those
standards must be demonstrated.

This is particularly true, I think, for the latest
motion to reopen the March 24, 1981 motion because
essentially what we see happening is as the staff conducts
its review, there is an attempt to bootstrap additional
contentions of the basis of that review. That is not
significant new information. The staff putting out an SER
is not significant new information. The information is
contained in NUREG-0737, and contentions based on those

issues in NUREG-0737 should have been filed at a proper time
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following the issuance of the Commission's policy stated in
1980. That was not done. "

I partiéularly am troubled by the continued effort
to refine these contentions. It bothers me for two
reasons. One is that I see new subjects coming up ‘all the
time, and second is I see us neglecting more and more the
record that was developed in 1979 before this Board in thg
first place.

For instance, you have heard a lot of argument,
both by Joint Intervenors and Governor Brown this horning,
to the effect that suddenly they havé discovered River Bend,
and it requires éhe staff to address unresolved safety
issues, and they feel the staf% has inadequately done that..
And now if the Board will remember, those issues vere
addressed by affidavit in this record prior to the record
closing in 1979. I do not think they can come in here and
say because these issues are not addressed in an SER
supplement, therefore the Board must admit contentions in
these areas.

This is particularly applicable to subjects like
systems interaction and environmental qualifications. I want
to get to those more specifically in a moment.

The second general issue I would like to address
is the allegation that somehow all of the contentions that

the Board admitted, disposed of by summary disposition or
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heard evidence on last month connected with low power

testing are now again before the full power proceeding

because everybody knows low power -- the contentions are not
related.

I think that argument may have éomé merit as to
emergency planning because, as you know, the staff's

position was low risk associated with low‘powér testing.
However, I fail to understand what the difference is in the
operability.of a valve at low power testing versus at full
power testing.” So I think that if they are going to make
that argument, they have to be able to show this Board why
the testimony that was taken in May is only applicable to
low power, and that showing has not been nade here. °

The next general item that I would like to draw to
the Board's attention:is that on May 27, 1981, U6 Federal
Register 28535, the Commis;ion in its statement on policy on
conduct of licensing proceedings suggested in Paragraph
III.H. that the Board could in its discretion use a
combination of devices to éxpedite the orderly presentation
by a party of its case, and it included a suggestion that
plans be submitted to the Board which can be doﬁe £o the
Board alone indicatihg what witnesses, what type of
testimony, and what cross is planned on a particular issue.
The .reason I raise this is because vwe went to

great expense to go to:-San Luis Obispo and .put on testimony
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on a number éf issues where the only witness?s appearing
were the staff and the applicants and the testimony was all
of one opinion. There was not a contested issue there when
we got there. And after two days of cross-examination, we
were still in the same shape.

We have valve testimony that went on, and when it
went off it was the same valve testimony we have filed
before. So I think it would be ﬁ;eful to the Board to
require that type of plan if there is indeed contentions
admitted in this proceeding to ensure that we do in fact
have a contested issue of material fact before we go to
hearing.

Having made those general comments, I would like
to go to a couple of the contentions that I would like to
comment on further. One is there was a statement with
regard to the systems interaction contention“that it had not
been covered in the staff's safety evaluations. I think you
will find the discussion of systems interaction in
Supplement 10. RAs to tge Rivef Bend criteria, the
unresolved safety issues, I do not ﬁave the cite here with
me today but I know that thosz matters were covered in an
affidavit filed before this Board in 1979 before the record
closed.

I ha;e also been handed‘a note saying that seismic

systems interaction matters are covered in Supplement 11
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Father than Supplement 10. As to the specifics of these
contentions, I would hobe that we are going to discuss then
in some more detail later with regard to>those that are most
likely to impact the schedule, namely, the emergency
planning contentions, and go.through those item by item. I
have not heard anybody go into any detail beyond what is in
the f£ilings, and cértainlj as to the filingé that we have, I
stand by what we said.

I have looked over the clarified contentions, and
although I find it somewhat irregular to get this just
before the prehearing conference, I do think that had Joint
Intervenors wanted to clarify the contentions in this way,
they gould have read this to the Board and accomplished the
Same purpose. '

So as we go around in- the rebuttal, I will attempt
to address specific items as they:are raised.

ER. WOLF: Thank you.

¥r. Reynolds.

MR. REYNOLDS: Let me address first some of the
comments made By Hr. Norton. First, generally I am kind of
amused to hearwﬁoih Mr. Norton and ¥r. Olmstead refer to the
similarities between low power and'full power because we
spent so much time at the last prehearing conference hearinﬁ
how different low power was from full power and how

therefore you did not need to consider a lot of these issues
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at low power. But now all of a sudden we hear that any .
decision with respéct to low power also encompasses any full
power request.that we might make. |

‘ I would note that for the Board because I think it
is basically inconsistent. The first thing, there is.no
questionlthat in tﬁese clarified contentions there is new
language, and in looking at them, Hr. No;ton comments that
there are substantial differences in terms of lapguage.
There is no quesgion'that there is, and the purpose of that
is simply for the convenience of the Board. It is a
question of making things clearer from our standpoint in
providing greater detail to the information with which we
are concerned and upon which contentions are based.

So I would stand by what is on page 2 of that
recent filin§ with respect to the content of these clarified
contentions. Ther? are several contentions where therewis
new information, and I will deal with that as I go through.

First of all, let me discuss the emergeﬁcy
planning contention. It is substantially longer, the Board
will notice, than anything that was before because the
initial 1979 £iling did not actually Epecify a contention.
It requested the Board reopen the proceeding to examine the
adequacy of emergency planning at Diablo Canyon.

Emergency planning was one of the issues most

clearly implicated by the accident. Prior to that time it
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was considered a low priority. Certain kinds ;f accidents
which would require 'significant off-site preparedness were
viewed as incredidble. That conception was destroyed by the
THI accident.

Following the accident there was a’ general
recognition of the importance of upgrading emergency
planning, particularcly ofstite. The Commission responded
to that and to the numerous studies by promulgating new
regulations which became effective on November 3.

These new regulations were based on the
understanding that there was a need to have é demonstrated
capability and a2 coordinated off-site response which was
coordinated with the on-site response. Also required by the
new regulations is a finding by FEMAR concerning the adeguacy
of the off-site plans.

.No such finding has been made in this case, and we
expect perhaps that it will be made following the completion
of revisions of the various plans. That is another response
to the accident. The off-site local and estate plans were
viewed as clearly inadequate after THI,fand substantial
revision was instituted. The on-site plan was also
revised. It is still in the process of being revised.

So at the present time we de not have plaﬁs which
will be applicable during full power at Diablo Canyon. It

is imperative that we have an opportunity to examine those
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1 plans for adequacy and that we do so at a point when the

2 examination would ha§e some realistic benefit. At this

3 point it seems premature. There is no state plan, therelis
4 no local plan which would be in effect during full powver.

5 Really, until Revision 3 comes out’ of the on-site
6 plan, we do not know exactly what we are going to be -

7 operating on for‘the on-site plan‘either. The FE¥A finding
8 with respect to adequacy of the plans is stated in the

9 regulations to be a rebuttable presumption. "It would be

10 absurd, I think, to have a hearing before FEMA makes its

11 £inding because the hearing is precisely the time when ve

12 would want to rebut that finding if we feel that it is

.

<13 incorrecte.

14 So therefore we would certainly request that the

15 hearing for emergency planning be scheduled at some time

16follow;hg the completion of relevant plans and also the

17 issuance of the f£inding by FEHNA.

18 The clarified contention =-- I am trying not to

19 repeat‘some.of the things that Hr. Lanpher stated, but what

20§e have done is simply specify on the basis of the

21informatioﬁ that we have some of the critical deficiencies

22 in the plan; That is purely for the convenience of all

23 parties and for the Board to put them on better notice as to
N

24 what,we are concerned with. So to that extent, I would not

25 think that anybody would -object to it..
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So, hydrogen. Again, there is new language in
this contention, but it is directed towards specifying
exactly what we are concerned with. There is the element
with respect to the exposure guidelines in Part.100. It is
dur contention that operation of the plant under present
circumstances would violate those revisions. Therefore,
that would fall within the category of significant new
evidence demonstrating that a regul;tion would be violated
by operation of .the plant.

As far as the decay heat removal,‘any references
to the need to discuss generic unresolved safety issues, 1
think the critical point is whether or not we have a
contention admitted requiring the staff to address those
issues in the SER. That is the staff's legal obligation.
So regardless of whether or not we get a contention in, it
is their obligation to do that. &ntil they have done that,
operation of the plant &ould be unlawful.

Mr. Norton also made some general comments
éoncerning the policy statement issued by the Commission or
the guidgnce issued by the Commission on April 1, and he
repeated the language that"mere bare alleggtions are an
insufficient basis for reopening the record. We would
certainly agree with that, but in this proceeding we have
done far more than submitting mere bare allegations or new

contentions.
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1 ' This is the March 24th submission. . There is far
? more in here ‘than simply bare allegations. In addition,

3 there is the May .1979 submission. It éeems clear that we

4 have done far mora than simply submit new contentions and -
5 make bare allegations. The,cht that the Board may have

6 made some decision during the low power hearing on various
7 of these contentions -- ¥Wr. Norton mentioned several --

‘8 should have no res judicata effect on'theufull povwer ﬁearing.
9 The issues aré different, the risk is different.
10 I remember one example thatKI believe it was either Hr.

11 Olmstead or Mr. Norton who megtioned concerning valves, ﬁow
12 could val;es be different at low rather than full power. One
183 example is I asked-a question at the previous hearing
14concerning‘pfessures during the antiéipated transient

15 without scram. There was an objection by staff counsel on
16 the ground that we wanted to know the information with

17 respect to full power. That objection was sustained by the
18 Board. It is that kind of difference.

19 There are differences in the operation of the

20 plant between low and full power, and that is why it is

21 necessary to litigate these issues about full power at this

" 929 time.

23 Environmental qualifiéation has also been
24 expanded. The reason for that is the PGEE submission on

25 June 10, it certainly seems that PGEE cannot complain about
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1 nev information coming out of something which they
2 themselves have only submitted about two weeks ago,
8 information which they have provided the staff and certainly
4 constitutes new informaéion.
5 ' We have tried to be extrémely specific, having
6 gone through that filing, and have tried to point out areas
7 in it which are of concern to us. Again, this is something
8 which is for the convenience of the Board and for all
9 parties.
16 Systems interaction is reworded. It is not in
11 substance changed. I think if the Board reviews the
12 discussion in the motion to reopen the transcript of the
13 prior prehearing conference, they &ill find that all that
14 information is in the record. We have put it into this
15 form here to make it easily accessible to the Board, and for
16 that reason it seems that there can be no complaint of
17 surprise or just springing new information on the parties.
18 Kr. Olmstead considers the second motion to be

19 late, and we do address that in the March 24 motion to

“20reopen, but let me just go over that briefly. I think

21 probably the princial reason why we consider this not to be
22 untimely, in other words why we consider it to be timely is
23 that the Board itself at the staff's request has deferred
24 any consideration of TMI—relatéd issues until this year.

25 He filed our first motion to reopen in 1979. The
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1 Board issued an order saying it would defer consideration

2 until comple%ion of certain staff reports. Those reports

3 were completed in early 1981, and that now the Board is

4 proceéding on those THMI-related issues. The reason, I

5 assume, that the Board di§ that was because it felt its

6 decision would be better if it waited to find out what the:
7 conclusions.might be on the various studies which were being
8 done, to get'a better picéﬁke of the information as it

9 developed to get some idea of what the Commission's response
10 to the accident would ge.

11 It seems unfair, therefore, to on the other hand
12 require Intervenors to come forward with a motios to reopen
18 in final specific form without also giving them the

14 opportunity and the benefit to be derived from those
15subseqhent reports, filings, decisions by the Commission.

16 . One very good example of that is ‘the fact that

17 0737 came out at the end of 1980. The Commission's December
18 18 revised policy statement adopted that. That Qas the |

19 first clear indication that 0737 was going to be the

20 Commission's response. We filed our motion wiﬁhin about

21 three months following that. It seems in view of the

22 complexity and the number of the issues, that it would be

23 unfair really to say that our motion can be just regarded as
24 being untimely.

25 -One other factor, I think, which bears on this is
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1 the number of other things that are going on in this

2 proceeding have‘been going én ever since 1979. Since the

3 initial decision was issued in September, we have been |

4 {nvolved in appeals, we have been invoived in seismic

5 hearings, we have been involved in low power testing. Only
6 recently the Appeal Board issued its decision on, the

7 reopened seismic hearing. That was part of the reason why
8 we were, unfortﬁnately, unable to get these clarified

9 contentions té the Board before yesterday and to all

10 parties. ée obviously would have preferred to have them

11 earlier, but there are Jjust so many things going on it is
12 very difficult to gét it all done.

13 ) »So the point is that we have nét been éitting on
14 our hands in this proceeding. We have been diligené and we
15 have been continuing to litigate things ever since 1979, and
16 to that extent I think it beafs on the timeliness issue and
17 indicates that we have gotten this in }n a timely fashion.
18 The next claim is that we have not addressed the
1915te £iling requirements, and again, I would disagree with
éotﬁat. It is ih the March 24, 1981 motion to reopen, but let
21 me Jjust review them quickly.

22 The first is that under 2.714(A), a party must

23 demonstrate good cause. It is our position that the

24 occurrence of the fHI accident and the numerous subsequeht

25 studies and the rulemaking proceedings after the submission
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of original contentions and after the litigation of those
contentions constitutes good cause for late filing of any
contentions which the Board might consider to be late filed.

The TKI accident was the most serious accident in
the-history of the U.S. nuclear reactor inddStfy. It
undercut fuﬁdaméntal assumption§ ;f the regulatory process.
Following that accident there was in effect a moratorium on
licensing of plants. That indicates the Commission's
understanding of how severe the accident actually was. It
fundamentally is good cause for filing of late contentions
that are related” to that event, and all of our contentions
are related to that event.

. The second factor is the availability of other
means to protect the Petitioner's interest. There is no
other means to protect our interest in this proceeding. We
are thé Intervenors submitting these contentions. If we do
not do it, basically no one will. And we do not feel that
the staff, being aéother party to this proceeding in the
same status essentially as we are, can represent our
interests. I do not think =-- I think the record will
demonstrate that they have not done it in the past and there
is no assurance to us that they would do éo in the future.

The third factor, I think, that is related to the
second one is whether our participation can reasonably be

expected to assist in developing a sound record. We have
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been in this procéeding now for many., Aany years. We have
been diligent. He have done it in good faith. f think -the
record can attestzto‘the value of our participation in ihis
proceeding. We have not attempted to delay things. f

All of our contenti§ns and the issues we have
attempted to litigate have been based in fact and have been
directed towards assuring safe operation of the plant, éo I
think the record in this proceeding attests to the value of
our pérticipation.

The fourth is the extent “the Petifioner will be
represented by others. I think that was covered under the
second aspect of it. Our position is there is nobody here
who ;ould represent our interesés. We are the only party
that is going to do it.

| The final factor is the extent which admitting the
contentions would broaden the proceeding or delay the
proceeding. I think what we are talking about here is a
matter of only a few months. This has been a long
proceeding. It has been a very complicated proceeding, and
in light of that, the extent whi;h Qould be required to .
consider these issues is really quite small.

Second, it would only be broadened to the extent
required by the TMI accident. Obviously, it.is a very
important event and it justifies cértainly some delay in

this proceeding. These are all discussed in the motion to

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE,, S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345






10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

11,402

reopen, but I thought I would just bring ﬁhem to the Board's
attention here.

Again, Mr. Olmstead states that we do not consider
the reopening standards, the Wolf Creek standards. We cite
Wolk Creek in our brief, we quote the standard, we deal with
the standard. We have dealt with it many times. In faci, in
the Harcﬂ 24 motion to reopen there are some 40 pages which
are directed towards thosé standards in discussing each of
the contentigns and the basis for the contentions.

" In our clarified contentions we have gone fo% 20
pages. He try to give for each contention the basis for it
to give the Board some idea of what the basis for our clainm
of significance is, and also that the outcome of the
proceeding b;cause of that significance could be changed.

So again, that is something which we have done and

’

it is in the record.
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1 The comment by Mr. Olmstead that he was somewhat
72 chagrined to go out to San Luis Obispo and have to put on a
3 case when we did not put oh direct testimony ourselves, I

4 would simply remind him of the law in NRC proceedings that

5 intervenors may péoperly build their case on’ cross

6 examination. There is a burden of proof which the applicant
7 has in nuclear 1iéensing proceedings that will sometimes

8 require the applicant and perhaps the staff, too, to the

9 extent they agreé with the applicant, to put on evidence,

10 even though the intervenors may rely solely on cross

11 examination. | %

12 That is what we did in San Luis Obispo most

13 recently,mbut that is our right under established law. And
14 to the extent that that is an igconvenience}to the staff,

15 there is nothing that can be done about that. And for the
16 moment, that is all that I have.

17 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. I plan to call a

18 recess for lunch at 11:30 because of the difficulty of

19 finding places to eat in this neighborhood. But I would

20 like to ask Mr. Norton to proceed at this tinme.

21 ¥R. NORTON: Yes, Your Honor. I think we are back
22 to something I saw in the proposing findings of facts in low
23 pover, and that is somehow rubbing your hand over something
24 and making it change. I think in low power,rboth the

o5 intervenors’ and Governor Brown said inventory equals

© ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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1 release. Those words were interchangeable, and so they
2 ﬁresented-all kinds of proposed findings based on the fact
3 that inventory équals release, which the Board fully well

4 knows is not the case.

5 MR. BROWN: I object. We are not 'going to engage

6 in argument on low power assertions.

7 CHAIRMAN HWOLF: Just a moment, ﬁ;. Norton has the
8 floor. He will continue without any interruption by anyone.
9 MR. NORTON: I thought I was back in San Luis

10 Obispo for’a moment.

1 CHAIRMAN WOsz Strike those remarks; they are
1gex£raneous. Please. ;

13 ¥R. NORTON: Excuse me, I lost my point as to

14 where I was when I was interrupted.

15 CHAIRMAN WOLF: I will give you time to recover.

.16 ' ‘ ¥R. NORTON: Yes. Okay. Hr. Lanpher repeated

17 twice; not once but twice, when he started talking about how

18 the intervenors hd presented new information.  In fact, he
19'said nev information the first time. The second time he

20 said significant newv information, and he was addressing the
21 language on the bottom of page 6 and the top of page 7

22 regarding contentions 2 and 3, and that was quoted as being
2ssignificant nev information to require the reopeniﬁg of this

24 record. And I would like to read the significant new

ﬂzsinformétion that Mr. Lanpher has addressed to the Board.
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And it says, "Finally, joint intervenors contgnd
that the applicant has also failed to demonstrate that
structures, systems and components‘importént to safety,
includiguthe internal recombiners, the containment spray
system and the contéinment éhell‘and associated
penetrations, can withstand the pressures, heat and related
environmental conditions resulting from combustion of the
amounts of hydroggn generated in a‘severe LOCA. Since for
the foregoing reaéons, the applicant has failed to
demonstrate operation of safety-related systems'undernall
postulated accident conditions, joint intervenors also
contend that the applicant has not demonstrated that
releases of offsite radiation in excess of 10 CFR Section
111, I-A(2) exposure guidelines-will be prevented.”

"Joint intervenors also contend that the staff has
failed to address the hydrogen issue in an SER supplement.

Since hydrogen generation is an unresolved safety issue,

NUREG-075, the staff under North.Anna and River Bend must

specify inter alia the present status of the generic

studies, including the plan and schedule for resolution and
the measures employed at Diablo Canyon to compensate for
lack of ‘answers sought in generic studies.

Not once, but twice Kr. Lanpher said, see, now
that is the new information the intervenors are presenfing

to you. That is not information at ;ll; it is a bare
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allegation by the intervenors. It is not information.

‘Mr. Reynolds said op, we comply with 2714, and he.
goes through 1 through 5 and says there is nobody else to
takehour place there and So on and so forth. What he
ignores, what he does not address is the additional
requirement that they present significant new information.
It is not just new information; it has to be significant new
information, plus ig has to resulg in a different outcome.

They have made no attempt, either in oral argument
or in their filings to do that. They just keep waving their
hands saying all this is new information. You see.
Applicant just filed this great big document on electrical
equipment; environmental qualification of electrical
equipment. See, we have’new information, but they do not
tell you how it is significant new information. And the
word significant is therefore a reason, and they do not tell

you how it is going to change the outcome of the record that

is already closed.

They must do that. They cannot just wave hands
and say it is magic; because it is new, it must be
significant. And because we say so, it must change the
result. That is not the way it.works.

| The first time I addressed this I did not, for‘
sohe reason, -—- I thought they had withdrawn contention 10

and I did not address it. They have not withdrawn
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contention 10, I th;nk I stated on the record that thef had.

Contenéion 10 deals with water level indicator. I
find that a very strange. contention in that it was a conten-
tion for the low power proceeding. The staff and applicants
submitted a motion,for'summary;judgment and in their
response to the motion for summary Jjudgment, they withdrew
the. contention.

MR. REYNOLDS: I must interject.

CHAIRMAN WOLF:,6 Just a moment.

¥R. NORTON: This Board stéted that it was
withdrawn and did not rule on it. The contention was,
indeed, withdrawn from the low power heﬁring and now it is
'béck again. For the same reasons that were argued before,
it should be rejected. :

Contention 17, unfortuﬁately, only Judge Bright;
myself and Mr. Crane and HNr. Hubﬂérd will remember what I am
going to say about contention 17 because nobody else»in the
croom, except perhaps some other peop;e-watching, were
involved. But it was back in 1976 when different counsel
kas‘appearing for the joint_intervenofs.f Governor Brown”was
not in the proceeding, and I think Jﬁdge Bowers -- and I
-forget who the other member of the Board wa; at that time.
But it was not Dr. Kline.

The intérvenors brought this contention up, if you

read.the new 17, the one I am looking at now, they bréught
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this up in 1976: He argued at the same time they brought up
quali£y assurance. I'm sure Mr. Hubbard remembers it. We
argued it in superior court in Los Angeles. I say 1976; it
could have been late 1976, early 1977, but I believe it was
1976. And that contention, as I reread this new 17, that’
con;ention was not accepted by :this Board in 1976. And here
it is back again.

I am sure because this is rewritten, it is what
brought back that memory to mé. It was at the same tinme,
Dr. Bright, that we looked at the quality assurance
contention back in Los Angeles.

Now, for a moment I would like to go back to the
low pover versus fgll pover. M¥r. Brown got very excited
about what I said about that, and so did Mr. Reynolds. I
was only talking about one thing; that was the valve issue,
and indeed, I think if you read the Westinghouse testimony
very carefully, the written testimony, and if you look at
the answers on cross examination they tell you that the
pressures, et cetera, of those valves are no different at
low péwer than they are at fu;l power. The.pressures are
exactly the same. The Board can clearly examine the record
to that effect. .

What I said about all the other contentions,
though, was that whether something is in 9737, I do not care

wvhether you are talking about full power or low power, it is
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1 either in 0737 or it is not in 0737. If this Board made a-
2-determination six months or nine months ago that a certain
3 allegation, that nothing about that was in 0737, well,

4 yhether you're talking about full power or low powvwer, it'is
5 not going to change that. If it is not there, it is not

6 there. So I do not-understand what the criticism is of

7 saying oh gee, this is full power so you have to look at it
§ all over again. If it is not there, it is not there.

9 Now, I would like to say ohe last thing about the
10 significant new information resultingjin a different

11 outcome. - The burden is on the intervenors to come forward
12 with that information. It is not on the staff, it is not on
13 the applicant. They have to make a prima facie case that
14 their significant new information would result in a

15 different outcome. They have that burden, They have not
16 met it. They have not even attempted to meet it.

17 : All they have done is say here is a new

18 memorandum; here is this, here is that. They have to come
19 forward and tell you why that is significant, how it is

20 significant and how it would affect the outconme.

21 Along those lines; they have criticized the staff
22 on two occasions for not including in an SéR Sup generic

23 issues. I think they are taking the legal position that for
24 the life of the plant, everytime a generic issue comes uph

25 the staff must put out an SER sup on every plant for which
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there is a licensa covering that generic issue.

That is;not the requirement. The record is
closed. There will always be new generic issues coming up.
But the staff is not required to put out an SER sup on every

3
plant in the country every time a generic issue comes up.

And that is- what the intervenors would have as a result of

the way they are reading that regulation.

That is all I have. Excuse me, just a moment. I
have one other thing. Let me check my notes on contention
10 again. All right, I have to look in my notebooks. I may
have misspoken.

(Pause.)

Excusa me, Your Honor. With respect to contention
10, which was contention 13 low power; I did mis-speak. ’It
vas not withdrawn. The Board granted summary disposition in
thé low power hearing. We filed a motion for summary
disposition and it was admitted as a contention. It was
disposed of by summary disposition. I'm sorry, I misspoke
when I said it was withdrawn. It was not.

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. ¥r. Brown?

MR. BROWN: Perhaps I coﬁld make a proposal that
during the recess counsel, after a brief lunch, get together
and see if there is a way to stipulate some of these, Your
Honor. Because I have the impression from what has

transpired that there is reason to believe that we are not
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»

going to have an argument over emergency planning insofar as
the iegitimacy of that issue'is being agreed to, and that
that will in fact be stipulated by the parties.

If so, we could perhaps put that behind us, and
any others, and when’we come back after lunch we m%ght find:
that there would be a substantial focusing of precisely what
this Board was being called upon to rule upon.

.CHAIRMAN WOLF: If you wish, Hr; Brown,.you may do
that.

HR. BROWN: I can approach other couﬂsel at the
break.

Secondly, both ¥r. Olmstead agd Mr. Norton have
failed to respond to a question that I asked earlier. We
considered it very important fhat we have an understanding
of where the earthquake study stands, which in the earlier
gestimony, the sworn testimony stated it would be the middle
of May, and we would very much like to have a statement
precisely of when we are going to have that.

Other than that, m& inappropriate moment there
when I broke in was not to try to create a state of
excitation here, but really to express the fact Fhat I do
not think it is appropriate for anyone to be re-arguing what
we went through a month ago here. To the extent that caused
the Board to be concerned that my mo£i§es were something

different.
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1 That is all. I withdraw my comment with whatever
2 apology the Board deems appropriate. Mr. Lanpher is going

3 to handle the details on thisg

4 MR. LANPHER: I just have a‘couple of comments
5-with respeét to Mr. Olmstead's comments. I am not going to
6 provide any rebuttal to the rebuttal of Mr. Norton. I think
7 mny statments with respect to hydrogen are in the record; the
8 Board, of course, will be able to review those and find out
9 what, in fact, I said.

10 With respect to unresolved safety issues, I am’

11 somewhat confused. Maybe Mr. Olmstead over lunch can look
12 into this. The three unresolved safety issues that are

13 referenced in the revised contentions of Jjoint intervenors
14 were only set forth as gnresolved safety issues I believe in
15 Yarch or February of 1981, so I do not understand how, by

16 affidavit or otherwise, they could have been addressed in

17 1979 by the staff. If I am mistaken, I would certainly

18 welcome some clarification.

19 ‘ I do not believe it is -—- I took an opportunity to
20 review the North ARnna decision just briefly, which was cited
21 in the revised contentions. To the extent that the revised
22§ontentions state that unresolved safety issues need to be
23 addressed in a formal SER supplement, that possibly is not
24 accurate. I think it has to be addressed somewhere. They

25 mentioned in North Anna by affidavit. That would probably
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be adequate, also. I do not think we have to go through the

[

formality necessarily of a supplement, but I believe the

%

staff's views have to be shown on the record as to such

(]

I

information.

5 ° And the reason for that would be so that parties

()]

will have an opportunity to test the adequacy of the staff's

N

statements. Until the staff has presented its decision, one

o)

really does not know where the staff stands.

9 Second, Mr. Olmstead in discussing policy

10 statement or the further information provided By the

11 Comnission on April 1 has stated in broad terms that no

12 significant informati;q was presented to show that the

13 results would be different.

14 Well, I attempted to do that as I went through. I
16 believe the written submissions, particularly by MNr. :
16 Reynolds do show how results would be different. I would

17 1ike to point out that in my oral presentation before I

18 pointed out very clearly that on emergency preparedness, the
19 results would be completely different if the allegations of
20 the joint intervenors -- and they are both specific

21 allegations -- were found to be correct. It would compel

22 the denial of the license.

23 The third point I wouldAlike,to make is that with
24 respect to revised contention 143 that is, the environmental

o5-qualification of safety-related electrical equipment, new
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information was presented in the revised contentions. New
informaﬁion came from the June 10 letter of PGEE, and that
new information supports the previous contention that the

environmentai qualification prograh of PGE&E wa% not adequate.

I tﬂink it is incumbent upon joint’ intervenors
vhen they do come across.such information which will make
their contentions more clear, that they bring it to the
Board's attention. MXaybe that could have just been cited as
oppoéeq to being set forth in three or four pages. Having
sef it forth I think is an additionai assistance.

Finally, the last point I‘would like to make is
thatnthere has been criticism of joint intervenors for delay
or not filing their March 1981 motion earlier. ¥r. Reynolds
pointed' out there ﬁas been a lot going on in this case for a
number of years, and I would just like to point out that
this affects everyone.

' The staff, in Supplement é which I believe is
dated June 1980, stated that by Februaryﬂ1981, it gould
issug an SER supplement relating to environmental
qualification of safety related electrical équipment.

In a Supplement 13, page 7-1, it states that this"
evaluation would be issued in mid-¥ay 1981. In Supplement
14, the mid-M¥ay 1981 date was again expressed. '‘That is at

page 3-8 of Supplement 14. To my'knowledge, that evaluation

still is not forthcoming, and we are a month and a half
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1 beyond mid-Hay no;, so this prqceeding doés present a lot of
2 issues and it has been difficult for a lot of parties, and
3 it is not just the joint intervenors -- the joint

4 intervenors have not been able to meet as early a date as
5.some people wéuld like.

6 ’ Those are all my comments. Thaﬂk you, sir.

7 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. As I said earlier, vwe
8 will adjourn for lunch at this time and re-assemble at 1:00
9 o'clock. |

10 (Whereupon, at 11:30 a.m. the conference recessed
11 for lunch, to reconvene at 1:00 p.m. the same day.)

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

. 25
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1 AFTERNOON SESSION

2 , a 1:00 p.nm.

3 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Mr. Olmstead? '

4 KR. OLKSTEAD: Yes, M¥r. Chairman. I would like to
5 respond to the last round of comments that we heard Jjust

before lunch concerning the remarks that I had made in my

(o]

7 first statement on the joint intervenors' contentions.

8 I think, first of all, we need to make the point
9 that what we are talking about, the motion to reopen the

10 record, is entirely different than what we would be talking
11 about if we were in a new proceeding in which we wvere

12 defining the issues to be litigated in the first instance.
13 I do not think the staff would disagree that a

14 good number of the contentions that the joint intervenors
15 are putting forward might meet the requirements of 2.714 if
16 this wére an intervention following a notice of hearing.

17 However, this is not an intervention following a
18notice of hearing; this is an attempt to reopen a record and
19 something more is required than merely stating a good
26contention. It must meet the Wolf Creek reopening standard
21 and the late-filed contentions standard.

22 That means that the joint intervenors must come
23 forward with some significant factual material indicating

24 that there is some matter of record which would

25 significantly change as a result of further hearings on
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these particular issues.

I think a éeview even of the latest f£iling which
the staff, of course, contends is late, would show that
there is no affidavit in support, no factual support for the
contentions that are put forward. They are merely represéh-
tations of counsel in the form of new contentions.

For instance, if we vere to iook at the hydrogen
contentions, the staff in one of the TMI supplements
addressed the hydrpgen matter in NUREG-0737 and 0694,
indicating-that there were hydrogen recombiners in the
Diablo‘facility.

Joint intervenors have not addressed this other
than to say in their opinion, that is not adeﬁuate. They do
not tell you why it is not adequate, they do not show you
technical evidence to the effect that is.not adequate, and
as such, I think that is insufficient.

One of the other points joint intervenors made in
rebuttal was at the staff's request, this Board deferred
action on TMI issues until the SER supplement issued. That
is true, but T would remind the Board that that SER
supplement issued in August of 1980, and ;t that time, "the
staff filed a pleading 'with the Board indicating they

thought it was appropriate to go forward on TMI-related

"24 issues except for Class 9. That is the bosition that the

Board followed, and they sef a definite date for f£iling
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1 contentiéns.

2 Joint intervenors asked for an extension of that;
3 an extension was granted and thex‘filéd contentioné in

4 December of -1981. I do not think that justifies coming

5 along in'Harch,=four mo&ths later, and attempting to boot-

6 strap additional contentions related to the THI event, which
7 at that point was over two years old.

q I do not think they can meet the reopening

9 standard as to that part of the contentions which, in

10 essence, leaves the emergency planning and Class 9 matters,
11 and the Board of course disposed of the Class 9 matters. So
12 it leaves the emergency planning contentions as ones which
13 were promptly filed in accordance with the Commission's June
14 1980 policy statement. |

15 The second point I would like to make is there was
16 reference to the fact that ﬁew‘matters were raised in NUREG-
17 0737. Now of courée, there is not anything in NUREG-0737

18 that was not in NUREG-0694, which was issued in early 1980.
19 So I do not think that argument washes.

20 The third point they made was their wvorkload

21 associated with other mattéfs in this proceeding made it

22 impossible to address the matters that were in tﬁe Commis-—
23;ion's policy.statement; namely, the late-filed showing that
24 was required apd the significant“new information showing

25 that was required. I do not think that is the type of
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showing that tie Commission anticipated a party would make
whén they start to reopen an otherwise closed record.

' I would also like to address the matters that
5oint intervenors raised with regard to 2.714, the late-
filed contentfon requirements. 2.714, late-filed contention
reqﬁirements that relate to those subjects that:joint
intervenors are seeking to raise now for the first time ever
in this proceeding, they did not have contentions in the
previous record in 1976 and 1979 before this Board. And now
they are trying to raise new issues.

I pointed out repeatedly that I do not think they
have made the showing they are s&pposed to make under
2.714. For instance, on gpod cause, I do not think it's
enougﬂ to say well, TNI occurred} ;herefope, we ought to be
able to raise a bunch of new subjects. I think they have to
show a nexus to the matters that they have placed in
controversy aé affecting their interests in this
proceeding. ‘I‘do not think that has been done.

They then indicate that their ﬁartiéipation will
assist in developing a sound record and péint out to the
Board that they have a right, under case law, to develop
their case by cross examination. I do not dispute-that in a.
pﬁoceeding that is starting fresh. But this is a reopened
proceeding, and the obligation is to come forward with sonme

significant new factual informat}on.L That means that they
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have to do more than just represent that they think if they
cross examine an expert someplace they are going to educe
some new information. They héve to point to the new
information. This they have not done.

And then I think it goes without saying that on=
the-gquestion of whether their participaéion would delay or
broaden the issues in the proceeding, if we are talking

aboﬁt issues that were not previously raised, they clearly

broaden the issues in the proceeding. I just do not think

L]

there is an argument that one qaﬁ raise that mitigates
against the application of that factor.

On the unresolved safety issues, I think if you
will look at the Supplement 9, Appendix B on page B-1, it
gives you the history of the unresolved safety issues in
this case.

\

Now, Governor Brown, as to decay heat and
original 1list of unresolved safety issues for which River
Bend applies. However, these matteré were addressed in
subseqguent supplements; hydrogen being the recombiner issue
that I mentioned earlier. And I think the partieé have an
obligation to indicate whéf it is they feel is inadeduate
about that treatment. |

Finally, I would like to talk about the out-

standing staff request for analysis in emergency planning
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concerning‘earthquakes that Governor Brown raiéed. VHe said
the staff and PGEE did not answer his guestion with regard
to eafthquakes.

I point out what he was asking for is a document
that is being generated for the Pacific Gas '€ Eiectric
Company, not for the staff. There is no way I can help hinm
as to what the consultant may or may not have said to PGEE
abéut éhat subject. I think it is of record thaénthe staff
has asked for an analysis of the effects of earthquakes on
accidents at the facility as a part of the emefgency‘
planning package that is undergoing preparation and review
at the present'time. |

I do not have any further comments.

CHAIRHMAN WOLF: Thank you. Is there any sur-
rebuttal on the part of joint intervenors?

MR. REYNOLDS: I just wanted Fo make very quick
comments. I will not respond on things that have already
been discussed before lunch.

The first thing is Mr. Olmstead's reference to a
£iling by the staff in August 1980 which wag their TMI
submission, which the Board had been waiting for. If I anm
not mistaken, and correct me if I am wrong, there was a
filing in early January 1981 -- I think the 12th of January
-- by the staff in responée to a Board request concerning

whether or not they should continue to defer a resolution of
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1 the emergency planning and Class 9 iésﬁes. And the staff's
2 response on that in January 1981‘was?as far as 1owlpower vas
3 concerned, there.was no reason the Board could not go

4 ahéad. But as faﬁ as full power, the»Board should continue
5 to wait.

6 '" Then, sgbseéuently, in early 1981 -- I do not have
7 the.date on it -- the Board again requested that the staff

8 inform them as to thevstaﬁus of their investigation :

9 éoncerning THI-related issues and whether or not the Board
10'shoﬁld then go ahead and resolve that 1979 motion to reopen.
11 Now I'm sorryaI don't have the date, I could not bring mf
:12 entire file with me this time. But that is my recollection
13 of thé record.

14 So I would take issue with -Mr. Olmstead's

15 statepents that August 1980 was the date.

16 ¥R. OLMSTEAD: Wr. Chairman, if I might, the

17 £iling he is referring to is the staff's response to

18 Licensing Board's order for status of request to defer

19 ruling. That was filed on January 12, 1981,

20 MR. REYNOLDS: All right. Second, I do not think
21 there is any requirement that I'm aware of anyway that --
2£necessarily in suppoét of a motion to reopen, that it be
23b;sed on affidavits. Xy understanding is'you can make a

24 showing for reopening; you can usgzaffidavits, you can also

25 use other sources as well.
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éertainly, as far as the THI accident goes, tyét
has g;nereated nuhefous studigs by numerous different
groups,‘and to require now that we would come in and indepen-
dently justify using affidavits seems to me would be
unnecessary in this proceeding.

bertainiy, in our;motion to reopen and the
original contentions and now in the clarified contentioné as
well, there are many, many citatiohs to different sources.
And i£ seems to me sufficient to justify the showing of
significant new information. w

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. MNr. Norton, do you

have any sur-rebuttal to things that have been said since

your last chance?: -

MR. NORTON: No, I have no sur-rebuttal at-this
point. |

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Hr. Brown?

¥R. BROWN: Héy I, Your Honor, ask through the
Board that Mr. Norton respond to the guestion when the earth-
quake study relating to complicating effects of earthquakes
will be, in fact, submitted to us?

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Do ydu have any approximate idea
when that will be completed?

MR. NORTON: I think Mr. Olmstead stated it

‘correctly. Hy memory of the hearing record was that MNr.

Olmstead stated in the record that when he received the

-~
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analysis. that the NR& staff had requested of PG&E, he would,
of course, forward it on to Governo:‘Brown. He were not a
participant to that stipulation or ;nything else. .

Now we have a request from the staff to do an
analysis, and it has to do with what effect an earthquake
would have on emergency response‘planning, and we have a
consultant who is doing work on that. When the analysis
that the staff has requested is done, it will be forwarded
to the staff and I presume Mr. Olmstead will abide by his
stipulation'and forward a copy to Mr. Brown. Other than
that, I have nothing to say.

MR. BROWN: Just so the record will be - I am
sorry. Does Mr. Olmstead have anything to say further?

MR. OLMSTEAD: I do not have a copy of it so I
cannot forward it.

MR. BROWN: Just so the record is'clear, it is
very important that everyone understand that we consider
_that a very significant document. Whether the scopé of it
turns out to be satisfactory from our point of view or the
content or the slant or direction it takes is something we
reserve the right to take a position on, and we will have to
have time to review that. -

There was a statement made in the record that the
document was Qué in the middle of May.

MR. NORTON: Haybe I can clear that up. That is
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where the problem lies. There was no statement made by our
witness; I believe it was N¥r. Sears who said that his under-
standing is that the consultant woﬁld submit some sort of a
report by the middle of May, but that is not the analysis
that is going to_the staff.

The staff has requested an analysis from PGEE, and;
that May 15 date has nothing to ho with that analysis. So
you are talkin; about two different things and putting then
together as one. I think that’'s where the problem lies.

MR. BROWN: Fine, I accept what you said for
clarification. I would like to continue, thougﬁ, just so we
do not run into a situation a month from now or six weeks
from now orhwhénever the documents become available to the
Board‘and all the parties, that we consider tﬁat a vefy
important document and we necessarily are going to require
time to look at it, to comment on it and to take a position
on it, one way or another. And I would not want anyone to
have any basis to suggest that we waived our rights with
respect to that“important consideration or that we should
have done éomething earlier or that we are engaging in some
delay or dilatory tactic.

He want to be very forthright that it, to us, is a
very imporfant do;ument. We want to have an intelligent
opportunity to look at it.

Now Jjust to comment very, very briefly on a couple
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of things stated by Hr. Olmstead,rI believe that Hr.
Olmstead:ﬁag characterized a rule of law unsoundly in
suggesting that the intervenors could not proceed thfough
cross examination.

There may, in fact, be some staff dissatisfaction
in this proceeding with the rule of law and how it is to be
applied. But the rule of law is that the burden of proof is
on the applicant; and though there is dissatisfaction and
though it may not be convenient or it may cause discomfort,
the fact is that thé inter;enors have the legal right to
proceed precisely as MHr. Reynolds has stated.

And secondly, I think ¥r. Reynolds has aéain
accurately stated that there essentially can bé no more
significant hew_evidence than the Three Mile Island accident
and how it relates here. And to the innumerable studies

which have been done, his citations to those and the

‘persuasive argument, we should tie those together in support.

of his contentions certainly would seem to cross any
legitimate threshold for the admissibility of these
contentions.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Do you have anything further?

¥R. OLMSTEAD: 1I'm sure you do not want to hear
it, but I wili make this point one more time.‘ I do not

think that people are fuily understanding. .I do not fully
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1 disagree thebufden of proof is on the applicant. However,
2 this record is one in which the .applicant went forward with
38 the burden of proof and the Board issued an initial decision
4 and the record was closed.

5 ! Ihelﬁurden iszon the party seeking to reopen the

6 record to show that there is evidence to)suppo%t that motion
7 to reopen, and here you have to do more than file a good

8 2.714 contention. You have got to point to some evidence

9 that tends to support your view that there would be a

10 significant change in the result, and that is what I do not
11 think has been met with regard to the contentions that are
12 in the March filing.

13 HR. NORTON: Excuse ﬁe, ¥r. Holf, I would like to
14 respond to ¥r. Brown, also. Whether Hr. Brown thinks somé
15 document that is going to come out in the future or not is’
16 significant is fine.. He is certainly entitled to that, but
17 it does not change this proceeding nor his rights. His

18 rights are under the regulations and when and if some
19docﬁment‘éomes alongithat he likes or does npt like he can
20 do with it as he wants. He can file another motion to

21 reopen, he can do whatever he wants. This hearing ~- excuse
22me,—this prehearing conference does not hinge on that

23 document at all

24 In respect to him saying the applicant has the

25 burden of proof as' to the motion to reopen, that is absurd.
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1 The regulation }s very clear that thé proponent of‘the

2 motion to reopen ha; the burden of showing that there is
3significant,ﬁew information which will change the outcome of
4 this Board's initial decision. We have no burden whatsoever
5in that regard. It is totally on the proponent. ‘!

6 CHAIRMAN WOLF: He have discussed pretty .

7 thoroughly the situation here this morning. I think we have
8 exhausteé éll the comments that we could expect on the

9 contentions at this time. So I would like to move on to the
10 question of the schedule of a possible hearing in this

11 matter.

1é Does anyone have an estimate of thertime that will
18 be necessary in order to go forward with the matter after we
14 get out our order on this prehearing conference, or

15 conference of counsél?

16 MR. NORTON: Your Honor, we were assuming that if
17qors£ came to worst and there had to be a hearing, that it
18 would be someplace around October 1. Now, my undefétan@ing
19 was that you submitteé a schedule showing, I think, ‘
20 September 22. That was based on the 45 days prior to

21 hearing to file motions for summary disposition.

22 However, that rule as I understand it has néu been
~2échanged, and I have' received quite a few modifications in

24 the ruleé. But my understanding is tpat you no longer have

25 to have the u45-day period prior to the start of. hearing in

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345






10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

28

11,429

which to submit a motion for summary disposition, That can
be -done two or three ﬁéeks, for example, in front of it.
Obviouély, it cannot be done the day of the hearing or.the
day before.

Irthink the comments to that néw fégulatién
pointed- that out. It certainly can be-doﬁe‘a couple or
several weeks before. So we see no reason not to stick with

Y

Mre. plmstegd's schedule,‘sometimé between September 22 an
0ctober71. '

o But I did point out this morning that we have a
motion to make to this Board that we would like to have a
rule in }ou: prehearing conference order following this
conference, and that is, the location of the hearings. If
you want to take that up now, I think it is going to -take us
a little bit of time to dispose of it.

“~ CHAIRMAN WOLF: Very well. The Board will,
perhapé not in its order regarding the preheariné conference
but at an early time after that,4set a schedule fof
hearings, and if that schedule raises a major problem with a
party, we will be willing to consider tﬁat problem if you
notify us of it.

| However, I think the suggestion that has been made

by ¥r. Norton regarding the beginning of the hearing

24 sometime at the end of September, perhaps in accordance with

25

the schedule previously submitted by the staff, is a good
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one and we will attempt to bear toward that.

Hr. Brown, did you =-- & .

" ¥R. BROWN: We gave some thought, Your Honor, to
the schédule, and after looking at the elements, the date on
which we have the hearing commencing in our schedule, which
we would like to put on the record for the Board's
consideration, is the.1st of December. And that is
predicated upon the following elements.

The first is an assumption that somewheré in.the
raﬁge of the 15th of July -- .

CHAIRMAN WOLF: I do not want to 'interrupt you,.
but I think it would be better if you would submit that in
the form of a motion or a suggestion to the Board reqarding
scheduling.

MR. BRO&N: That is fine.

CHAIRKAN WOLF: Setting forth the schedule you
would find acceptable and the reasons for it. Itiwould save
us some time here, and I do not think that we would gain
anything by putting time in on that mattef right nowe.

Ne are feady to hear the motion regarding the
place of hearing.

¥MR. NORTON: Your Honor, I am going to try to
choose”my‘word; carefully here because I do not want to
offend anyone, including the Board. Hqst especially the

Board, I should say.
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1 . But my client, myself personally, were very

2 distressed at the week of hearings that were recently held
3 in San Luis Obispo. The Board is aware of the incidents

4 that occurred there, as well as we are, perhaps. On

5 Tuesday, the first day, a microphone was taken away from an
6 attorney, and a ten Qqr 15-minute speech was made by someone
7 who should not have had a microphone in their hand. On the
8 last day of the hearings, Friday morning, the hearing was

9 totally disrupted. I? was obviously a staged event. I am
10 sure the Board noticed all the TV cameras and all the

11 reporters and everybody started milling in around 11:00

12 0'clock in the morning and we went from a crowd of perhaps
13 30 or 40 people to a crowd of 150 people in a half an hour.
14At 1&:30 we were totally disrupted where we had to actually
1$abandon the auditorium and turn it over to a mob.

16 And during the course of the hearings, although it
17 is not reflected in the transcript, anyone that was there
i8 would have to admit that there was constant hissing and some
19 booing, but constant hissing every time staff or -- not

20 every timef but the vast majority of times that 'staff or
21£pplicant's counsel made an ébjection or made aﬁ argumente.
22 And whenever testimony was given by staff or applicant

23 witnesses that people in the audience did not 1like, there
24 was a constant hissing. |

25 . I+ did not show up in the transcript, as did wild
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applause, which appears in the transcript a number of times,:
and applaus, which appears in the transcript a number of

times whenever intervenors' counsel or Governor Brown's

-counsel made an objection or -.a speech, or their witnesses

gave testimony.

In addition to that, I have witnesses who were
litefﬁlly threatened leaving and coming into the
auditorium. They were threatened both personall} and
intimidated by remarks such as how many kids have you killed
today, whose baby are you going to wipe out tonight, and
things like that.

I had at that hearing I tpink four witnesses who
had never testified in any hearing in their lives, and I
think after the hearing three of those four witnesses will
never testify in another hearing the rest of their lives,
just because of those threats and intimidations. The

hissing, the applause and so on, the fascinating part about

18 that is the intimidating effect that it has on witnesses

19

20

and, even to some extent I ' must admit, counsel.

Every time you open your mouth you are hissed by

21 people sitting literally five feet behind you in large

22

numbers. It does tend to make you, you know, feel

23 intimidated that well, I am going to let that one go because'

24 I do not want to incur the wrath of these people that are

25 breathing down my neck. I tried not to let it intimidate)
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1 but I am afrﬁid it may well have.

2 "There wvere many times -- it is hard to say because
3 there are‘timesidu;ing a héaring when your first }eactibn is
4 to object to a question and you db like that and then you

5 think well, I am. not going to object, it is not worth it.

6 So you don't know whether it's the hissing that makes you

7 withdraw and not make the-objection, or whether it is that .
8 you would not have made the objection under normal
9circqmstances.

HO E In any‘event, I talked very carefully with some of
11 the witnesses and they, indeed, felt intimidated by the

12 hissing, and that, coupled with the threats as they came in
13 and out of the hearing room.

14 Frankly, thiS‘hea;ing has been going on in San

15 Luis Obispo but.I have been involved in ‘it singe 1975.

16 December of 1975 I think was the first environmental hearing
17 I attended. Thers were people who made limited appearances
18 back in those days literally by the hundreds, and a few of
19 them threatened. I can remember in 1975 one or two comments
20 about well, if we cannot stop you legally, we will stop you
21 some other way. And it is in the record.

22 But the tone was different in éhosé days.
230nf9rtunately,“wé haye had a change of'counsel I think all
24 the way around the room with the exception of Mr. Crane and

25myse1f, but Mr. Bright was there, and I think he would agree

¥
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1 with me that the tone was a little different. When you went
2 outs;de the hearing room for breaks or for lunch or at the
3 end of the day, you actually had some friendly encounters
4 with the other side, some joking, and some camaraderie, if
5 you will, of people who were wrapped up in the same question.
6 Frankly, the last couple of hearings that tone has .
7 totally disappeared. At the last hearing I felt on several
8 occasions, particularly Friday morning when your clerk, who
9 as sonebody said, may be brave, they were not sure whether
10 he was brave or not very bright for doing what he did, but I
11 thought he showed a lot of courage. But one young man came
12 funning across the room; when your clerk tried to remove the
18 guy who was interrupting the proéeedings, and he was within
14 two or three feet of me, and he grabbed a hold of your clerk
15 by the elbow, but then he apparently thought better of it
16 and let go and kind of backed off.
17 But I thought for a very brief minute there that
18 we were going to have some physical situations on our
19 hands. 2And as you know, there was not a police officer
20 within sight, and there was a mob of about 150 people and
21 there could have been serious damage.
22 I frankly fear for the safety of the Board, I fear
23 for the safety of the staff and the witnesses, the attorneys
24 and last but not least, I fear for my own children because

25 they need me and T want to be around to continue to raise
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1 them. And the setting we had last time is not cohdugivg to
2 that kind of safety.

3 Ye would ask -- and I think we.would insist --

4 that these hearings be held in either San Francisco, los

5 Angeles or Washington in a federal courthouse with proper

6 security in the futuret There is no waf that you can have .
7 property security in that auditorium where we have had this
8 hearing for the last several years.

9 I do not think there is anyplace in San Luis

10 Obispo to ensure proper security. Apparently, the Veterans'
11 Memorial Building is the only place that we can have a

12 hearing out there tﬁét:has any size. The only other place
13 we have been other than that is in the bottom of a motel two
14 or three times; we were in the San Luis Bay Inn, which is

.

15 much less secure than the Veterans Buildihg, and then we

16 were in the Madonna Inn in the wine cellar for those environ-

17 mental hearings, which did not work out real well, either.
18 I think this Board has no choice in this matter.
19 I think. the last time those people who disrupted that

20 hearing and who sat there all week long hissing and booing
21 just went that one step too far. I appreciate this -- I do
22 not mean this as a criticism of the Board because it was a
23 very difficult situation. Once it got going, I don't think -
24 there ' was any waf for you people to do anythindlabout it

25 without calling in a large number of law enforcement people

.
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and clearing the room and creating a bigger spectacle than
we already had.

I think the only way to avoid that unfortunately,
in the future, is to have this in a federal district
courtroom in Los Angeles or San Francisco which are not that
far from San Luis Obispo. Certainly, the clients of the
joint intervenors who want to attend can do thaf.. Thére is

no problem; it is a couple of hours drive. 1In fact, I

.always drive in; all of our people always drive from either

L.A. or San Francigco to those hearings, and they can, too.

I thiﬁk the safety of the people and the
intimidation of witnesses is the part that’really disturbs
me. A lot of our witnesses just felt like they wanted to
say yes or no and just get the heck off the stand. They
were very uncomfortable up there. They were particularly
unconfortable when they had t§ walk in and out of that.
auditorium. Thank you.

’ CHAIRMAN WOLF: Of coursé, as you well know this
Board does not condone any of that action. We abhor it, and
we will take your motion under consideration. Whether or
not we can change the site will depend upon how we analyze
the situation when we take it unde; consideration.

Are there any furthe£ things? |
MR. REYNOLDS: I would like to reépond to the

motion briefly, if I may.
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1 CHAIRMAN WOLF: It will have to be brief, MNr.

k3

N

Reynolds. I think we are well aware of the problem.

3 ¥R. REYNOLDS: T ceréainlj‘would like to state for
4 the record our very‘strong feeling that the hearing should

5 be held in San Luis Obispo. , It is' established NRC practice
6 that the location of a hearing be near the site of the plgnt.
7 " It is certainly indisputable that there are very

8 strong feelings on both sides of this licensing question. 1
9 doubt whether there is anyplace in the country where this

10 hearing could be held, other than perhaps in PGEE's own

11 building, where there would not be members of the audience
12wﬁo feel very strongly about the guestions.

13 1But the fact remains that PGE&E built the plant in
14 San Luis Obispo. The people most affected by the location
15 of the plant are in San Luis Obispo; they are the ones who
16 have a right to a public hearing, whose right it would seen
17 to me greatest under the Atomic Energy Act.

18 It is our strong feeling and we strongly urge the
19'Board to deny the motion and to set the-hearing in San Luis
20 Obispo. There are other measureseif audience noise or demon-
21 strations become a problem. Certainly, the Board has powers
22 to deal with that other than simply refusing to hold the-

23 hearing near the location.

24 Disruptions I think are not an uncommon thing. It

25 is my understanding anyway that there have been disruptions:
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in other NRC proceedings as well. That is something which

-t

2 seens to me can be expected when any issue which is

3 surrounded by so much controversy is‘considered.

4 And I am not going to comment on Mr. Norton's

5 statements of fact, although it is my opinion that there is
6 a certain amount of hyperbole with respect to the audience

7 comments which went on. I do not beliéve it was constant,

8 although there was some comment. We would urge the Board to
9 deny the motion.

10 ¥R. BROWN: I briefly would like to say, Judge

11 Wolf, that unfortunately and regrettably, the burden is

12 going to be on the éoard's should to deal with whatever

13 extent of a sechity problem itvdeems is presented. But the
14 practice and rule is going to require us to be in San Luis
15 Obispo, and the requirement that it be a public hearing is
16 derived directly from the Constitution, under a variation of
17 the Great Seal of the United States that is sitting above

18 your head right now. So I do not.believe there is any

19 choice with regard to a site-specific hearing.

20 There is a great deal of discretion given to the
21§oard in determining how to deal with legitimate problens,
22 and the Board does have very strong powers in that regard in
23 the conduct of the hearings. So we think the fact is

24 inevitably, the h2aring does have to be in San Luis-.Obispo.

25 The real guestion before the Board is going to be
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1 how to deal with whatever legitimate concerns havelbeen
2.raised.
3 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. Hr: Olystead?
4 HRT OLMSTEAD: Ies,‘Hr. Chairman. I would like to
5 offer to you some brief comment. I certainly agree with ‘the
6 applicantwthag disruptions are not to be expected iﬁ these
7 proceedinés. These proceedings are federal proceedings to
8 be conducted with all the decorum necessary to an -
9 adjudication in a federal proceeding.
10 It is also not true that the place of the hearigg
11 has to be the location of the plant. It is Commission
12 policy. However, following a remand from the Court of
13 Appeals in the Consumeis' Pover Midland proceeding, joint
14 intervenors' counsel in that particular case approached the
15 bench during a bench conference and, for reasons that the
16 Board can find in the record of tha£ proceeding, requested
i17°’that the hzaring be moved to Chicago, and that request was
18 accommodated.
19 | So it is possible to move the proceeding when
20 there is reason to do so, because of one or another of the
21 parties representations to the Board.
22 HMR. NOéTON: Excuse me, Your Honor, T would like
23 to say one very brief thing. And that is both the
24 intervenors and Governor Brown somehow stated that a public

25 hearing means that it has to be in San Luis Obispo. That is
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1 not what a public hearing means under the law at'all.

2 I think the chlef Judge of this panel well knows

3 that. A public hearing means it is as this hearlng is; it

4 is open to anybody, newspaper reporters, whoever wants to

5 come’ in and sit down and listen, as opposed to behind a

6 locked door where nobody knows yhat is going on. A public

7 hearing does not mean you have to hold it in San Luis Obispo-
8 and have all the people who live there attend. That is not
9 what a public hearing is at all.

10 _CHAIRMAN WOLF: There was one statement made that
11 I think the Board should comment on. Namely, trat we have
12 to expect disruption. That Jjust is not true.

13 The criminal laws of the United States forbid
14interruptions and disruption of agency hearings, and provide
15 a fipe and imprisonment for it. And it is very, very

16 serious to do what was done out in San Luis Obispo. And if
17 I am the chairman, when there is another meeting it will not
18 go oOne.
119 MR. REYNOLDS: I do not want the Board to misunder-
20 stand me. That was not the implication of anything that I
21 saide. ﬂh;t I meant to do was to suggest to the Board that
22 there are other measures which the Board can take to deal

23 with that kind of thing. I do not think .there is anybody in
24 this room who condones the kind of disruptions that go on or

25 went on.
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1 - But what I meant to suggest to the Board was

simply that short of mo#ing the.hearing, there are certainly

N

w

a number of powers which you have to deal with that.,
4 CHAIRMAN WOLF: We understand. Are there any

5 further comments or matters that we should discuss at this

6 time?

7 . (Board conferring.)

8 We have noticed in some of the papers that -- I
9 think the séaff has referred to Unit 1 and not Unit .2. Is

10 there some reason for that, Mr. Olmstead?

11 MR. OLMSTEAD: Do you mean in some of the SER

12 supplements or some of the filings?

13 CHAIRMAN HWOLF: Some -of the filings here.
14 MR. OLMSTEAD: I do not think -- .
16 CHAIRMAN WOLF: I do not have one right now .to

16 show you.' But isn't that true, Mr. Bright?

17 + DR. BRIGHT: In your conclusions of law ;t the end
18 of. your initial decision you make an explicit statement

19 there gfout Unit 1.

20 . MR. OLMSTEAD: I think that is an oversight, Hr.
21 Chairman. I suspact, in looking at what that is, what we

22 have had to do to make sure we were being consistent with

23 the low pover ;;censes that the Commission has been issuing
24 at the facilities, is they vere tracking some of those right

25 off of those licenses. And I suspect that the secretary

¢
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1 just copied that without making the Unit 2 addition.
‘ 2 | But if it is other than that,'I will certainly
3 inform you. It is not our intention for this proceeding to
4 be only as to UQit 1 and not ;s to Unit 2.
5 o CHAIRMAN WOLF: We did not know whether there vas
6 some reason for that or not.
7 , MR. OLMSTEAD: I think, though, in ligensing the
8 facility.we probably will do it one unit at a time when the
9 license is issued, and these are the conditions that would
10 normally go in that authorization from the direcior once the
11 Bo;rd has issued a favorable decision. So I do not want to

12 mislead you. I think we do it one unit at a time.

13 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Yes, right. Anything further?
14 (No response.)
15 Yery well, then. We thank you for coming, and ve

16 appreciate the help you have given us. HWe will get out an
17 order in due.course; perhaps in. the next two to three

18 wveeks. The meeting is adjourned.

19 (Hhereupon?;at 1:40 p.m. tﬁe prehearing conference
20 adjourned.)

21

22

23

24

25
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